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June 30, 2025  

 

Dear Valdese Citizens,  

 

The first half of 2025 has brought many successes to Valdese and I am happy to share the 

good news with you. As your mayor, I would like to thank our citizens, employees, volunteers, 

boards, and council members for their efforts and dedication on the following:  

 Town Manager, Todd Herms was hired on May 1st, 2025. 

 Councilwoman Melinda Zimmerman was appointed to fill the Ward 2 seat 

 Received $3,236,775 in grants for special projects ranging from utility infrastructure to 

pool covers due to efforts of town employees 

 Plan in place for a pool cover for the Valdese Aquatics Center and the project estimated 

completion is late September.  

 The Old Rock School renovation project was completed, preserving the building for 

future generations. The project was funded with $1.4 million in grants, over $200,000 in 

private donations, and $216,000 from the Town of Valdese. The rededication celebration 

and ribbon cutting was held in November of 2024. 

 In conjunction with the Water Plant Upgrades project, Valdese entered a 40-year 

interlocal agreement with the City of Lenior to provide water to supplement their water 

system. This will begin once the interconnect project is complete, and provides 

reciprocal resiliency to the Valdese water system. 

 Full recovery from Hurricane Helene which caused nearly $1,000,000 in damages to 

Town assets. Staff has worked with FEMA to recover these costs and repair or replace 

the damaged assets. 

 Citizen Input Survey – 761 participants – Conducted by Western Piedmont Council of 

Governments 
 

 Top priorities for residents are community input, homelessness taskforce advice, 

and street maintenance review.  

 Citizens would like more market rate housing 

 Events: Citizens would like for Independence Day to be held on July 4th for 2026, 

Summer concerts should be kept at Temple Field every Friday night June-

August, and the Waldensian Festival should continue to be held in August 

annually.  

 Citizens voted that the most convenient way to receive Town news is through 

social media and water bill inserts.  
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The property tax rate will remain the same for the 2025-2026 budget year and I am happy to 

report the approved budget will provide the following:  

 New contract with Simply Green for trash and recycling collection resulting in a $28,000 

annual cost savings and no increase to current recycle / sanitation rates. I anticipate a 

better service experience overall than what we previously had with Republic. 

 Support our employees with a 5% Cost of Living Adjustment  
 

The underlying good news is that the Town’s reserves fund balance is expected to be around 

$7,000,000, for future investment in our town and unanticipated needs. 
 

As we continue into the second half of 2025, we hope to have further information on these items 

at year-end. 

 Public Safety Building project: D.R. Reynolds was hired to pursue three options for Town 

Council consideration.  
 

We appreciate input from our citizens, business owners, visitors, friends, and neighbors. As 

your mayor, I am proud to serve you and if there is any way I can be of assistance, please feel 

free to contact me. I am happy to help.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Mayor Charles Watts  
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